December 3, 2014 Minutes                                              Langdon Heritage Commission
Quorum:   Caroline Cross, Carole-Anne Centre, Dennis McClary, , Katie Holmes ,              Lorraine Chaffee
Guests : none
Minutes : Katie motioned to accept minute, Lorraine seconded.Approved by all members
Treasurer Report: 1. Katie reported LHC checking  balance $11,400.08   
Correspondence:  1. LCHIP called Dennis to let the LHC and Town of Langdon know we have been awarded a grant for $53,324 toward the estimated $106,648 first floor project.  LCHIP will also present a letter at the official announcement on Dec. 5. 2. Several LHC members, Mike , Dennis, Cliff and Carole-Anne will attend the awards ceremony.3. Dennis will ask Rodney Campbell or Bob Fant if either is interested to repair some of the shutters on the meetinghouse. 4. Mike Sweeney and Dennis attended a recent Selectboard meeting to report several minor repairs needed at the Meetinghouse. They were directed to contact Griffin on several items . Griffin will reply soon. Selectmen to contact Stetson for slate repair.
Archival Update: 1. Katie and Lorraine have been reading and researching the old town reports and hope to have some interesting bits of information they can share with the community. 2. Carole-Anne brought up the possibility of placing some of the old framed pieces back on the 2nd floor walls after they have been cleaned.  3. Researching archival grants ongoing.
Web/ Facebook update: 1. Commission members discussed whether we should continue to have the web site www.Langdonheritage.org or delete it and add LHC pages to the town web site. Members decide to continue their website in hopes of getting it updated and adding photos and historic information to share with the community.
Fund Raising/Social Activities: 1. Dennis showed a copy of the Farmer video that could be shown at a future social activity revolving around a farming theme. 2. LHC members interested in having a scanning and /or oral history session in 2015. 3. Members discussed the possibility of sending out a newsletter to update the community and supporters. Possible completion date would be Jan. 2015. 
Meetinghouse rehab update: 1. Dennis will apply for a Moose Plate Grant in 2015 3. LHC discussed the consideration of a Warrant Article for approx. $19,000. Since the LCHIP grant is for the Town of Langdon to be used for making the first floor compliant with fire and life safety codes and well as ADA requirements, members suggested the warrant article should be originated by the selectboard. 4. LHC members will request that the selectboard hold an Informational meetings at the meetinghouse  which would could include the selectboard, members of LHC, fire chief, and the architect on a panel. 
Old Business: 

New Business: 1 Dennis shared information that a grant has been set up in honor of the Monahon’s which can provide a seed money grant from the NHPA to provide money for Fund Raising Planning. 2. Town report needs to be written Dennis will write the outline and LHC members will contribute their ideas.
Adjourn: Carole-Anne motioned to adjourn, katie second.

Submitted by: Carole-Anne Centre
Annual Inspection of Town Hall / Meetinghouse

November 10, 2014 by Mike Sweeney and Dennis McClary of the LHC

We respectfully call to your attention the following maintenance needs of the old Town Hall.

1. Outside plumbing vent needs a screen vs. mud wasps and other creatures. MIKE & DEN TO DO
2. We need to install a bathroom ventilator. May be possible to install it behind the window shutter where there is approximately 1-5/8 clearance  between the clapboards and the shutter. We will get an estimate from Young’s Electric. SELECTMEN SUGGEST TO VENT TO BASEMENT. GRIFFIN AND OTHERS SAY BAD IDEA. DO IT THE TRADITIONAL WAY. GRIFFIN TO QUOTE
3. The steeple shutters have slats missing or out of place. ASKED GRIFFIN FOR A QUOTE
4. Street level shutter on the bathroom window need slats  re-attached or replaced. We will ask Bob Fant if he cares to assist in the repair. WILL ASK BOB FANT FOR HELP
5. There are a few loose roof slates on the south side. They could fall to the street and injure someone. We ask that the Selectboard address this need. SELECTMEN TO CONTACT STETSON
6. There is one broken window on the second floor, west side, left. GRIFFIN TO QUOTE
7. There are several rotted clapboards on the east side at second story and attic window levels. GRIFFIN TO QUOTE
8. Furnace room ceiling light fixture is dislodged and not working. It should be examined and repaired. DONE BY YOUNGS ELECTRIC
9. The water feed line to the toilet has not yet been relocated to avoid it freezing. It can be relocated to the opposite side and more forward of the toilet to resolve the problem. Griffin has been contacted and will assess and advise. GRIFFIN TO REPAIR
10. The old furnace flue pipe will soon be disconnected from the chimney. Jon Landry asked my opinion on bricking up the hole or simply putting a cover over the whole. I told him I thought the cover was sufficient but it is the Selectboard’s call. He should be advised. SELECTMEN TOLD HIM TO JUST CAP IT AND SEAL IT.
11. Basement furnace room needs to be patched in several places to make it “fire resistant” again. GRIFFIN TO QUOTE.
